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Adrenalin Devon Junior Minor League
General Secretary Information Sheet  -  Season 2023 – 2024
My Phone number   07715651907       My e mail mark.rowlesdjm@gmail.com
Welcome to the fourth newsletter of the 2023 – 2024 Season and trust that the information is useful for your Club officials and please make sure this is shared with your Managers and Club officials.

Newsletter No 4
Unavailability

Please note that I will not be able to be contacted from Saturday 23rd September until the 3rd October 2023 and will have no access to emails of phones.  For any urgent queries during this time including discipline please contact the Assistant Secretary Mark Gower whose email is mgower85@hotmail.co.uk or by phoning him on 07583 235685         . If it is a Respect issue then contact Sarah Brooks respectofficerdjm@gmail.com or phone 07827 336086 and finally if a safeguarding issue please contact Dave Keast on

dave-keast@hotmail.com or phone 07887 887273
DRD Sports Fund Success

I am delighted to report that our recent application to the DRD Sports Fund has been successful and the League is to receive £ 15, 000, ( £ 5000 a year for three years ) towards our Benevolent Fund, referees training courses and our proposed cost of living fund.  Further details about all this will be included in the next newsletter.  My sincere thanks to everyone on the DRD committee for this generous grant that will still further enhance the League.
Welfare Officer Training

Delighted to see 39 people from Clubs attend the Welfare Officer training provided by Devon FA at the Parkway Ernesettle.  This is a good turnout (although we are aiming by the end of the Season to get all Welfare Officers engaged) and feedback was positive with a lot commenting that it helped them understand their roles better.  Safeguarding is our number 1 priority, and I am delighted that the League is working so closely with Lorraine Tilley from Devon FA on this.  Also, to let Clubs know that Sarah Brooks, Richard Mason, Lorraine Tilley, Dave Keast and myself will be meeting on the 3rd October 2023 to improve our communication systems so that we can ensure all respect and safeguarding issues are dealt with in the most effective and timely manner.
Trophy Return

Due to my unavailability the date for returning Divisional and Cup Trophies has been moved back a week and the last day to get outstanding trophies returned from the Presentation Evening is Sunsay 8th October 2023.  All trophies MUST be returned to me between the 3rd October to the 8th October 2023 and please email me to confirm when you will be getting them to me.  Failure to comply will result in a  fine as I am not willing as I did last year to be chasing trophies continually.
Play Safe Weekend

On the 30th September and the 1st October 2023 is the FA backed Play Safe weekend and we have signed up to this.  In short, the weekend is about re-enforcing positive behaviour and respect.  This could be as simple as getting all your teams watcheD by your Club officials, holding a small meeting with parents re-enforcing positive behaviour or anything however small to promote the positive aspects of the game.  If you are to undertake something as a Club please can you let me know so I can collate and send off to the FA.

WIN 50 winner

The Win 50 winner from the last newsletter was Sarah Brooks our Respect Officer and this was drawn at the League Management Meeting
Registrations
The league currently has 6898 Players registered across the age groups u7 to u18's - 45 of which are dual registered with the upcoming Cup rounds forthcoming please ensure the players are not cup-tied they can only play in one cup competition unless playing u16 (Saturdays) and u18 (Sundays) as set out in the Cup rules F(iii). You can do a check by going to the Fulltime-Results-Appearance grid (this would only come into force once a teamsheet has been entered, if you know a player is dual registered you will have to contact the other team who played before your kick-off to confirm or the players themselves, we had to, unfortunately, remove teams some cup finalists due to breaching this rule, WGS will show if dualled on their registration profile.

Devon FA Player Memberships
Please ensure your players have their Player Memberships, these should now all have been purchased by either the parent or in the block by clubs/teams, if not already please action immediately! 

Results
In the first two weeks, the league allowed grace on Missing or Incompleted teamsheets this grace will pass on the 17th of September, the first week we had 24 after reminders on pre-checking this Sunday there are 112 yet to go on or Incompleted higher than last week, Please ensure these are checked and completed in full by Monday for Saturday football, Tuesday for Sunday football and Fridays for Midweek matches, Zero tolerance will now be enforced as per Rule 21(a) and 6H, I have created a template available to download on the website if any Fulltime Issues or Account issues which you can fill your teamsheet in and send to Steve Conteh only to be used in exceptional circumstances.

Please note the grace period for late and incomplete teamsheets comes to an end this weekend and so late team sheets / incomplete team sheets will now be subject to our disciplinary points and fine system.  Also note the registration secretaries do not have to send reminders to teams.  Please convey this to your Managers and online team sheet inputters.

Matchday App
We are still finding the use of the Matchday App as the main cause of issues especially late teamsheets, and this past week the cause of a player showing registered who showed on their squad and participated in a match but had not been processed on the system still pending due to registration time pasted (ineligible) player, please ensure you check Fulltime for players if not showing do not play them, Club Secretaries can email the relevant Registration Secretaries for queries.  

Transfers
The transfer window is due to close on the 30th of September please ensure approaches are done prior to the window to allow for the 7 days to elapse - the 22nd of September after this date you will be relying on the parent club wavering, we currently have processed 44, no player movements will be allowed after this date or cancellations unless they meet the criteria set out in Rule 18(P), or (H4

Respect Evening

The League’s third annual respect evening was a great success with over 95% of the winners in attendance and over 265 people present.  The range of winners and there stories was truly inspiring and many people sent kind messages to say how much they had enjoyed the evening.  As always is is good to hear constructive feedback and there will be a few things we will look to improve upon next year to ensure we continually improve
At the evening we had a photographer and he has taken some great photos and you can

download the images and print them off and are priced at £4.00 an image.

https://www.241photography.co.uk/respect2023
The password is respect2023
If anyone has any problems or queries, please contact Bruce on 07896 043011
Pitches Council and School
We continue to experience some problems with school pitches not being cut or lined.  These are classed as private pitches as teams choose to play and pay for the facilities and we have no say in these issues.  Over the past couple of weeks PCC has managed to get nearly all pitches now in a playable state although we still have a few problems at Staddiscombe which we are aware of and working with PCC to overcome.  Would like to thank Nick Donkin from Hunter District for his continued support in relaying information to me with regards to these pitches.

Please note if you have a problem to report about council pitches for games to be played this weekend 23rd and 24th September please contact Mark Gower the Assistant Secretary who will relay the messages to PCC.  For concerns about pitches prior to the weekend 30th September and 1st October again contact Mark but to report problems after the weekend refer back to me please.
Start of Season and Pitches

As mentioned at the League Management Meeting on Monday I informed Secretaries of the many issues relating to Plymouth City Council pitches.  The situation has been compounded this week with many schools also reporting issues.  The Fixture Secretaries have worked tirelessly to try and change games to get them played.  I am pleased to report that Plymouth City Council has done a lot of work this week and many pitches that we thought may not be ready have been checked and are marked and grass cut.  Please accept that over the first week there may be some issues that will need addressing for the Season, but I feel that we are getting many of the issues resolved.
Also, can Secretaries inform me by Monday morning each week if there are issues relating to council pitches so I can pass on to the PCC Parks Team.  I have already informed them next week to ensure the base of goalposts are strimmed.

Overall a promising start

I am pleased to say that after two weeks of the Season we have received far more positive comments about games than negative ones and I thank all Club officials for this.  With more games now being watched it is also allowing us to provide support to Clubs at the games.  Two things though to remind teams
Respect barriers and technical areas ( marked with cones if not line marked ) are compulsory even in mini soccer and our central league programme.
Referees

Again, a promising start in terms of number of games played.  However, I do need to fraw all Clubs attention to the fact rightly or wrongly that adult games and senior football take priority over referees especially those keen to progress their refereeing to the highest standard possible.  Therefore, there will be times where a referee is appointed and then moved to a senior game at short notice.  This has happened this week when due to Argyle home game two adult teams have moved their fixture time to a late morning kick off and Brian has lost two referees.  This is out of the League hands but wanted teams to be aware of this situation
Under 7 and 8 Fixtures
The Central Development programme have played there first round of U7 and U8 fixtures and have received some great feedback about the programme.  Only issue experienced is the car parking at both sites due to the popularity of the programme.  Whether at Plymstock School or Manadon Sports Hub there is not enough car parking and therefore we ask parents to ensure when parking on the roads that they ensure they do not park on pavements, in front of peoples drives or in areas that are designated for people with disabilities.  Also please leave earlier to give yourself time to park and walk to the venue as game times will not be delayed for players arriving late

Team Withdrawal

The Under 13 Tamerton team that plays in the Under 13 Hermes League has regrettably withdrawn from the League.
Handbook Distribution 
I have spoken recently to a few Manager who have informed me that they have not received their handbooks for the current Season despite all being handed out to Clubs at the Annual General Meeting.  Please can you ensure all your Managers have a copy please..
League Website

Our new website is now live and the address is as follows

www.djm-league.co.uk 
Our Website co-ordinator is Mark Smith and his details are in our handbook.
Handbook Changes

All the changes have been added to the online directory that is being sent with the email containing this newsletter and also will be on the website

Plymouth Hope 
Change of U9 Manager
It is now Mark Fitzsimons    07799465805   
The mobile number for Julius Che our U13 manager is now 07595 700629.
It is imperative that Club Secretaries contact me if during the Season there are any of the following changes

1. Changes to Managers or Club officials
2. Changes to kit colours or home ground
This is to ensure that communication remains effective in the League and that we know the correct people to communicate with.  All changes will be made to the online directory on our website and will be notified to Clubs in the League newsletter.

Many thanks as always for your time spent reading and implementing any requests

Mark Rowles                22nd  September 2023
Date of next newsletter  -   Friday 6th October 2023
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